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Recommendation: 

That the Township of Huron-Kinloss Committee of the Whole hereby receives for 

information Report Number BLE-2022-03-7 prepared by Heather Falconer, By-Law 

Enforcement Officer. 

Background: 

To update Council on February occurrences involving By-Law Enforcement. 

Discussion: 

Violations  Number of Calls Calls to Date 

By-Law Enforcement 1 7 

Animal Control 4 7 

Property Standards 6 6 

Parking Violations 1 4 

Beach Violations 0 0 

Lawn Watering 0 0 

Feeding Wildlife and 

Feral Animal 

0 0 

Other 1 1 



By-Law Enforcement  

Notices were provided to multiple residents regarding the depositing of snow and 

ice on roadways due to pushing snow across the road to clear driveways.  This action 

can be quite dangerous to all drivers including snow plow operators and is in 

violation of the Huron-Kinloss Prohibition of Snow Piling on Roadways By-Law No. 

2011-136.     

Animal Control 

A resident was issued a Notice of Violation when their dog left the property and 

aggressively approached a person walking by on the roadway.       

Property Standards 

This month there were four complaints related to trees which are dead, decayed or 

damaged on properties within the lakeshore area of the Township.  The remaining 

two complaints were regarding buildings that have not been maintained.  

Parking 

There were complaints in relation to the restrictive winter parking on Township 

roadways and parking lots.  Each complaint was investigated and warnings were 

issued when there was a violation.    

Financial Impacts: 

There are no financial implications at this time. 

Strategic Alignment / Link: 

We are an accessible community that offers opportunities for everyone by being 

open and transparent. 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

Heather Falconer, By-Law Enforcement Officer 

Approved By: 

Mary Rose Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 


